
Message from the Belgian committee to all its VOLONTARIAT sponsored children. 
 

 
 
Dear, 
 
We are kept informed by the director of Volontariat of the situation in Pondicherry following the 
corona virus crisis and we want to assure you, on our behalf, and on behalf of your godparents, 
that we wholeheartedly stand with you.  
More than ever in this sad circumstance, we share the difficulties since pandemic and containment 
also exist here. But we understand that it's even more painful for you: we don't forget you and we 
do our best to further help Volontariat to help those in need. We also want to tell you that, despite 
everything, you should never be discouraged and abandon; consider encouraging your parents 
and loved ones. 
 
- In 1920, there was a great epidemic in Europe and America, and maybe in Asia, but this 
epidemic has ended. It was a hundred years ago, and it was even more terrible, but it also ended. 
It will be the same with COVID, but, in the meantime, be careful and supportive. 
 
- Youth, in India as everywhere, is the future of the nation: you have a beautiful and great country 
and you are proud of it; prepare to secure your participation to its recovery from the current crisis. 
 
- We know that you are worried about your studies; in 10th standard and in college the exams 
have been postponed. We understand your concern; but study at home, very courageously. 
 
- Your godparents and all members of the Belgian committee really count on you and you can 
count on us.  
 
Whether you are Hindu, Christian or Muslim, pray to God to give you strength 
and the necessary courage. 
 
 
For the committee, 
 
Mrs. Dominique MARLIERE, president 
 
Father MAGNEE, responsible for sponsorships (Files from B.1001 to B.1999) 
 
Jean BIDOUL, sponsorship manager (Files from B.2000 to B.2999) 
 
Patricia HENGCHEN, sponsorship manager (Files from B.3000 to B.3999) 
 

 


